

# Welcome to Langley High School Class of 2029

## Dear 9<sup>th</sup> Grade Families,

Welcome to Langley High School! This is a wonderful community full of dynamic, thoughtful people all committed to ensuring your student has a chance to thrive during these important years.

Whether this is your first high school student, your last, or you're somewhere in between, you'll have many questions about how to help your child navigate academics, extracurricular activities, social life, and yes, eventually college.

Our goal as class parents is to help you stay on top of all the events, activities, volunteer opportunities, and other school information, as well as provide you with resources to support your student.

# Stay Informed

We have multiple options for helping you stay plugged in to everything happening at Langley over the years so that you don't miss anything. Please take a few minutes to review and get yourself organized:

# Class of 2029 Webpage

Bookmark this page on the LHS PTSA website so you can check for information and updates, https://www.ptsalangley.org/class-of-2029

#### Social Media

Follow the Langley High School Class of 2029 Family Instagram account. This is a private Instagram account intended to share photos, updates, information, and opportunities for Class of 2029 parents and caregivers to ask questions, seek guidance, and chat with each other. Click here to follow!

## Support the Class of 2029

## Pay Class Activity Fee

Every year, we ask for a class activity fee (separate from the PTSA dues), which goes toward defraying the costs of class activities during the year, such as treat days and the Homecoming t-shirt. Class activity fees are \$35. Please pay via MySchoolBucks.com and be sure to note the correct t-shirt size on the dropdown menu. PLEASE PAY NO LATER THAN Monday, September 1, TO GUARANTEE A HOMECOMING T-SHIRT

## Take and Share Photos

Believe it or not, we are already planning ahead for 2029. One of the most well-loved elements of graduation week is the Senior Class Video, which is a compilation of student candid photos from over the years. It plays during the senior breakfast and is always a hit. We will need lots of photos from all four years to make that video the best it can be—and as always, our goal is to represent every student and activity. Look for upload details on the class website. Also: this is a parent volunteer project, so if you're interested in being part of the photo collection/video editing team, please feel free to email:

class2029lhs@gmail.com

### Attend a Forum or a Dinner

**Class Dinner:** This casual, catered dinner is a class fundraiser and provides a great opportunity for students and families to meet staff members and connect with other Langley Freshmen families. It's informal, fun, and is a terrific way to create community in our class. Please join us!

**Parent Forums:** Three presentations a year that include Q and A are an excellent opportunity to hear from the experts and the school administration about issues of interest to the Class of 2029, such as:

- Finding your place at Langley
- Course selection
- Navigating college applications

## Volunteer

The Class of 2029 lead team needs a small crew of people to help us support our class and our school over these next four years. Please consider pitching in on one of our committees. **Note:** Prom and ANGP will need a lot of help!

- **Communications Committee**: Regular social media updates and occasional emails
- Class Dinners Committee: Help organize twice yearly community-building/fundraising class dinners. All dinners are catered by local restaurants and held at the school.
- **Senior Slideshow Committee**: Ongoing photo collection until spring 2029, when the slideshow team edits the photos into a slideshow that plays during senior breakfast.
- **Prom Committee**: Work with the school administration to organize and staff the prom. *Junior year only*.
- ANGP Committee: (All Night Grad Party) Organize and staff ANGP. Senior Year only.

Please email if you're interested in a committee or would like more information: class2029lhs@gmail.com'

# Have a Great Year and Stay in Touch

Please feel free to reach out with your questions. We look forward to working together with our faculty, students, and families for a wonderful four years at Langley.